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Agenda Item: Decolonization in the 21st Century: Addressing the Challenges of Non-governing Territories
The Philippines has historically been a country that has been ravaged by colonialism throughout the centuries. From Spain to the USA to Japan, many atrocities have been committed due to colonialism by various different countries. Thus, it has seen firsthand the dire consequences colonialism has on a land and its people. Even long after the end of the colonial era, its long-lasting effects are still present and visible to this day. Combined with the effects of neocolonialism, this brings about a big problem for the Republic of the Philippines. We as the delegation of the Philippines believe that this is a critical issue that needs to be addressed.
The country of the Philippines, which is currently a constitutional republic, ran by President Ferdinand Romualdez Marcos Jr., used to be ran by the Spanish under the viceroyalty of New Spain, from the period of 1565 to 1898. It was claimed by Portuguese explorer Ferdinand Magellan (Who was later killed in the Battle at Mactan by Filipino native Lapu-Lapu, Philippines’ first national hero) for Spain upon his arrival. The islands themselves are named after King Philip II, who was a Spanish king and also oversaw the colonization of the islands. This goes to emphasize just how deeply colonialism has been ingrained into the Philippines. The Filipino people were also forcefully converted from their indigenous beliefs into Christianity under Spanish rule. After the colonial regime of Spain ended, the Filipino people still could not achieve full independence as a 48-year colonial rule under the US began, only ending very recently in 1946. To this day the Philippines is still involved in conflicts such as coastline in the West Philippine Sea and man-made islands by the Chinese government in it. We think that people of a land should have the right to self-determination, and we stand with the people of non-self-governing territories as the Philippines, could have been, by definition, considered one during its colonial eras. We believe that the existence of non-self-governing territories is unethical by nature.
We as the delegation of the Philippines firmly believe that cooperation between countries is essential to properly reverse the effects of colonization and neocolonialism and we aim to achieve it in this conference. We also believe that teaching the youth about cultural values and their history is a fundamental part to finding a proper solution. We believe that education systems play an important role in achieving that by teaching young Filipinos about their roots, about pre-colonial traditions, and encouraging them to embrace their Filipino identity. We as the delegation of the Philippines aim to work in solidarity with other countries who have been affected by similar situations, as we believe the best way to solve this issue is by coming together. We believe decolonization to not just be a formal process, as we think that to properly undo the harm colonialism has done to the world, a cultural shift must occur.
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